

Ardleigh St. Mary's Church of England Primary School (Voluntary Controlled) Primary School Weekly Newsletter Number 1 W/B 04.09.17





Headteacher: Ms D Parker Chair of Governors: Mr T Barrott Office Manager: Mrs K Snook Site Manager: Mr G Cole Colchester Road, Ardleigh, Colchester, Essex. CO7 7NS. Tel: 01206 230394 Fax: 01206 231717





Welcome Back

Welcome back to the new academic year 2017 - 2018; we hope you all had a lovely holiday.

We would like to welcome our new entrants in Class 1.

They are beginning to settle in and we are looking forward to getting to know them and their families better.

Another welcome is extended to our new member of staff; Mr Tricker, who will be teaching in Class 4. We are also looking forward to getting to know him better and we are delighted that he has joined our school team.

We are also pleased to welcome back Mrs Skerritt, who is returning to Class 1 after her maternity leave.



Christian Values



As you know, each term the children learn about a different Christian Value in their Acts of Collective Worship and Assemblies. This term we are focusing on the Christian Value of Friendship. Attached to the newsletter is an information sheet all about Friendship which includes activities that you can do as a family.



Meals - Lunch Menu The menu for the week beginning 11.09.17 is Menu 50



*Club letter *Friendship Flyer

Dates For Your Diary

- *08.09.17 Bell Ringing for Y6 starts
- *11.09.17 Pupil Profile Week
- *12.09.17 Basket Prayers Workshop Class 3 and Class 4
- *13.09.17 Squash starts for Class 4 letters sent out 06.09.17
- *W/B 18.09.17 Mersea Residential Week final letter to be sent out next week
- *W/B 25.09.17 Forest School sessions start details to follow
- *26.09.17 Tendring Small Schools' Cluster Enrichment Activity Programme Multi-Cultural Art @ Boxted St Peter's aimed at Y3/4 am details to follow
- *26.09.17 Y6 Information Evening at Manningtree High School 6.30pm
- *27.09.17 Meet the Teacher evening details sent out 06.09.17
- *28.09.17 Tendring Small Schools' Cluster Y3/4 Cross Country Competition at Wix Equestrian Centre am details to follow
- *28.09.17 Harwich and District Primary Schools' Sports Association Y5/6 Cross Country Competition at Wix Equestrian Centre pm details to Ifollow
- *29.09.17 Y6 Information Evening at Manningtree High School 5pm
- *29.09.17 Tendring Small Schools' Cluster Enrichment Activity Programme Ultimate Frisbee Festival @ Boxted St Peter's aimed at Y3/4 am details to follow
- *03.10.17 Y6 Crucial Crew Clacton details to follow
- *04.10.17 Open Evening @ Manningtree High School for Y6 parents 6pm 8.30pm
- *05.10.17 Tendring Small Schools' Cluster Enrichment Activity Programme STEM Workshop @ St George's, Great Bromley aimed at Y5/6 am details to follow
- *05.10.17 Type Onsie Day details to follow
- *W/C 09.10.17 Open Week at Manningtree High School for Y6 and parents 8.30am 3pm
- *17.10.17 Tendring Small Schools' Cluster Enrichment Activity Programme Forest School Session at Boxted St. Peter's aimed at Y6 details to follow
- *17.10.17 Full Governing Body Meeting 6.30pm
- *19.10.17 Harvest Service at St Mary's Church details to follow
- *20.10.17 Break up
- *30.10.17 Return to School
- *06.11.17 Tiptree and Stanway Consortium KS2 Music Festival at Copford CE Primary School details to follow
- *01.12.16 Tendring Small Schools' Cluster Enrichment Activity Programme Music @ Ardleigh St. Mary's Primary School aimed at Y1 details to Ifollow
- *01.12.16 17.11.16 Roman Cup Round 3 Squash Tournament Y5/6 details to follow
- *15.12.16 Pantomime
- *21.12.16 Break up



Rise n Shine

Hymns - Songs - Bible Stories - Refreshments

All-Together Worship - 2nd Sunday each month at Dedham Church 9.30am-10.15am

Earrings Reminder

Children are not allowed to wear earrings during PE lessons and can not have them taped either according to Essex County Council's Health and Safety policy.

Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

<u>Parking</u>

Please can all parents and fiends os the school be mindful of where you park when you drop your children off at school and collect at the end of the day. Please be considerate of other people's driveways and try to avoid blocking their access.

Don't forget there is a free car park opposite St. Mary's Church.

Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.



Please don't forget, if you have any issues or queries you want to discuss with any member of Staff please come in and speak to us.



Have a lovely weekend.

Take care - From all at Ardleigh St. Mary's

